THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF KENORA

BY-LAW NUMBER 90 - 2009

A BY-LAW TO REDUCE THE NUMBER OF MEMBERS ON THE KENORA
POLICE SERVICES BOARD FROM FIVE TO THREE MEMBERS.

WHEREAS the Kenora Police Services Board has been comprised of five (5) Members
for a number of years; and

WHEREAS it is Council’s desire that the Kenora Police Services Board be comprised of
three (3) Members rather than five (5) in anticipation of the transition of city-wide policing
by the Ontario Provincial Police in July, 2009; and

WHEREAS in accordance with the Police Services Act the Board of a municipality
whose population does not exceed 25,000 shall consist of three (3) Members;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the City of Kenora enacts
as follows:-

1. THAT the Kenora Police Services Board be reduced from a five member
Board to a three member Board.

2. THAT in accordance with the Police Services Act, the Board be comprised of
the head of the Council (or if the head chooses not to be a Member of the
Board, another member of Council); one person who is neither a member of
Council nor an employee of the municipality; and one person appointed by
the Lieutenant Governor in Council.

3. THAT this By-law shall take effect and come into force on July 20, 2009.

By-law read a First & Second Time this 15 day of June, 2009
By-law read a Third & Final Time this 15 day of June, 2009

THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF KENORA:

Joanne L. McMillin, CITY CLERK



